

Mr Euan Renton Date 1 February 2018

the.rentons@outlook.com Your ref

Our ref SR1005738

Dear Mr Renton

QUARTERMILE AND CYCLING

Thank you for your e-mail of 18 January 2018 regarding cycling provision at the Quartermile development.

A report on Edinburgh's one-way streets has been compiled, with a view to implementing a scheme to permit contraflow cycling on one-way streets in the City, including those in the Quartermile.

This scheme will involve a series of minor changes to the road layouts at junctions, along with amendments to road markings and signage. As part of this work, we will review cycling permissions on Porters Way, Nightingale Way and Simpson Loan. We hope to begin consultation on this scheme later this year.

We have been unable to locate a copy of any Transport Statement or Assessment submitted by the developer in support of the two planning applications you refer to. However, I have enclosed copies of the comments that were sent to the Head of Planning by the Head of Transport in response to application no 02/01662/FUL, dated 5 March 2003, and application no 05/03894/FUL, dated 25 October 2006.

I hope you find the information contained in this letter useful.

Yours sincerely

Bryan Mackie

Transport Officer (Active Travel)

IN PEOPLE